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New Year, New Programs at CBI 

 

Hopefully the new secular year will bring health and prosperity and 

better times to all of us and all our neighbors and friends. 

 

As we continue to work towards a more just, more equitable, and 

healthier world, I am truly excited to announce two new programs that 

will begin in January at CBI. 

 

The first is called “Fourth Friday” and as the name suggests, will take place on the fourth 

Friday night of every month. Fourth Friday is a new 6:00 PM service lasting about 20-25 

minutes designed for families and children-and anyone who wishes to join! The service will 

consist of Shabbat prayers, stories, and songs and will be led by Rabbi Sagal. The Zoom link 

will be sent out before every service. The first Fourth Friday will be Friday, January 22, 

2021. 

On the night that there is a Fourth Friday service there will be a regular 7:30 Kabbalat 

Shabbat service. 

 

The second new program is “Women's Spirituality Group.”  This program, open to women 

only and taught by Rabbi Sagal as well as guest instructors, will delve into the mystical/

spiritual/Kabbalistic traditions of the Jewish people and will concentrate on how the Jewish 

spiritual tradition has helped people navigate the challenges of life for millennia.  This is open 

to CBI members and others who are interested.  In order to participate you MUST register 

your interest with Gayle Stamer at gaylestamer@gmail.com.  Dates and zoom links will be 

sent to those registered to participate. 

 

It is a new (secular) year and there are new opportunities for growth and spirituality.   

Join us at CBI! 

 

Rabbi Doug Sagal 

 

 

 

From the Rabbi’s Desk

http://www.cbirumson.org
mailto:gaylestamer@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Congregation B’nai Israel of Greater Red Bank 

171 Ridge Road, Rumson, NJ 07760 
732-842-1800 FAX: 732-842-7269 

 
CBIRUMSON.ORG 

 
Rabbi Doug Sagal, D.D., x202  

Rabbi Emeritus, Jack M. Rosoff, D.D 

Cantor Emerita, Marla J. Barugel 

President - Francine Semaya  

Operations VP - Dr. Eric Menell 

Education VP - Danielle Liss 

Financial VP -  Richard Sussman 

   Secretary - Tara Siers 

Treasurer - Martin Grodman 

 

Executive Director, Emilie Kovit-Meyer, x203 

SHMA Education Director, Michael Wikes, x213 

Gan Yeladim Early Childhood Director, Suzanne Wycoff, x209  

Communications Specialist, Judy Kochis, x206 

Accounting, Alice MacPhee, x211 

Librarian, Mikki Grodman, x214 

Youth Advisor, Jen Eagle-Baker, x210 

 
Main Office  

Monday - Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm   

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

 

Accounting 
Monday - Wednesday  8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

Alice MacPhee, x 211 
 
 

 
 

             USCJ News 
Check out the United Synagogue of Conservative 
Judaism’s website, www.uscj.org.  
It’s loaded with wonderful articles and information, a 
great resource site. 
 

             
Please Note 

Because of the HIPAA laws, we are not informed by the hospital 
when a congregant has been hospitalized.  If you or someone you 
know from the congregation is ill or in the hospital, please notify:  

 
 

 

Rabbi Doug Sagal D.D., 732-842-1800, x202 
or email: rabbisagal@cbirumson.org  

 

Rabbi Emeritus, Jack M. Rosoff, D.D., 732-842-1800, x217 
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Friday 

February 5  

6pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pour a drink, have your cheese ready  

and catch up with friends at our  

Virtual Wine & Cheese at 6pm.  
 

Followed by Kabbalat Shabbat  
& celebration of February 

birthdays at 6:30pm. 
 

Streamed Live on our Facebook Page 

ZOOM LINK in CBI WEEKLY EMAILS 

Condolences 
 

We regret with sorrow the passing of CBI Member: 
Dr. Harold Chafkin 

 

We regret with sorrow the passing of: 
Linda McIntosh, aunt of Rabbi Doug Sagal. 

 
 

Mazel Tov to: 
 

Beverly Leipzig-Silien, on the birth of her great grandson, 

Beckett Emerson Leipzig, son of Arthur & Lisa Leipzig. 
 

Harriet & Steve Straus, whose granddaughter, Lily,  

became a Bat Mitzvah.  
 

 

 

Thank you to: 
Erin Blum & Membership Committee for producing the 

beautiful 2020 CBI Video Scrapbook – “Worth 

Remembering”, and to Al Zager for coming up with  

this great idea. 
 
 

If you have a simcha or good news to share, please let the office 

know so that we can wish you a Mazal Tov in our bulletin. 

Mi she-berach   
(Prayer for the Sick)  

Anyone wishing a mi she-berach to be acknowledged should 
call the office at 732-842-1800 and give the person's Hebrew 

name whenever possible. Mi she-berachs will be 
acknowledged for 4 Shabbats, unless indicated otherwise. 

http://www.cbirumson.org
mailto:rabbisagal@cbirumson.org
mailto:president@cbirumson.org
mailto:emilie.kovit-meyer@cbirumson.org
mailto:michael.wikes@cbirumson.org
mailto:suzanne.ganyeladim@cbirumson.org
mailto:judy.kochis@cbirumson.org
mailto:bookkeeper@cbirumson.org
mailto:librarian@cbirumson.org
mailto:youthadvisor@cbirumson.org
http://www.uscj.org/
mailto:rabbisagal@cbirumson.org
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Dear CBI Family: 

 

 The below Bulletin Article was written prior to the violence that erupted on January 6
th

  

- the violence that tore at the heart of the values this nation was built upon – and the core that has 

made the United States a democratic society.  Each week at Shabbat services we recite a Prayer 

for our Country and in recent months we look to the alternative prayer in our Lev Shalom Siddur – 

which can be found on page 177. The prayer begins: “Our G-d and G-d of our ancestors, grant to our country the 

will and wherewithal to fulfill its calling to Justice, Liberty, and Equality.” The prayer concludes: “May the one who 

brings peace on high bring peace and prosperity to our world and keep us in safety. And let us say Amen.” 

 It is my hope and prayer that our great nation will move forward in the spirit on which it was founded.   

L’Shalom - Fran 
 

 As I sit in my kitchen and contemplate what message I can share as we kick off 2021 and say good-bye (and 

good riddance) to 2020, I want to send a positive message with hope for a better and brighter 2021. I  looked again at the 

beautiful scrapbook prepared lovingly by Erin Blum and the Membership Committee, and realize in the throes of the 

pandemic, our CBI families and CBI itself went the extra mile during the pandemic to make the best of times happen.  And I 

know that we will continue to do just that. 

 With the Covid-19 vaccine being given to our healthcare workers and then hopefully to the rest of the 

population, there is a light at the end of the tunnel.  It might seem a little dim as the rollout has been anything but efficient, 

but distribution will improve.  You can now register online for the vaccine at https://covid19.nj.gov/ 

 CBI’s leadership and committees are busy at work to bring our community the best programs, exciting GAN and 

SHMA experiences, lively and thoughtful services and so much more.  Our Community of Caring volunteers have been 

calling congregants to check in and say “hello”, have been busy cooking soup and baking challahs, and delivering to those 

who might be suffering some difficult times and to welcome new members.  Notes of Mazel tov and sympathies to those 

who have lost loved ones continue to be mailed to let our families know we are thinking of them – in good times and in 

troubled times.  As we often say, “the building is closed, but CBI remains open.” 

 In the midst of virtual learning, virtual services, virtual programs, our amazing Holiday Boutique stars -  Marissa 

Kay and Jamie Sztoser- made the impossible happen. The virtual Holiday Boutique was a huge success and raised needed 

funds for our GAN and SHMA.  New local businesses were introduced to our community and we helped them as they 

helped us. 

 In the spirit  of keeping our community close and busy, our Cultural Programming and Library committees are 

busy at work, planning outstanding programs – please check your emails for updates.  Purim is around the corner (February 

25–26) and although we will not be able to have our celebration in person – we will be engaged in the reading of the 

Megillah and a fun-filled event -  so get those costumes ready and stay-tuned for updates.   We will continue to have food 

drives to help those in need -  and if you have ideas how we can reach out to the greater community, please let us know. 

 Very dedicated members are busy working on plans for the roll-out of our 100
th
 anniversary celebration -  a year 

filled with great events to not only celebrate our 100-year history, but to plan and work to secure the next 100 years.  Please 

let us know how you want to be involved – there is a place for everyone to help launch the celebration of our Centennial 

anniversary. 

 When we celebrate the Jewish New Year on Rosh Hashana, we wish our friends and family “Shanah Tovah 

u’metukah” – a good and sweet year.  As we begin the secular new year -  we wish each and every one of you a healthy, 

safe, peaceful, good and sweet year. 

 

L’Shalom 

Fran Semaya 

President 

 
 

President’s Message

https://covid19.nj.gov/


 
Hello from the Library!   

Readings, screenings and zoom meetings-here’s a 

special look at what’s coming up for our winter 

calendar.  

Save the date for the Library Committee’s virtual 

screening of the film Broadway Musicals – A 

Jewish Legacy, January 31 at 11am.  Engaging, 

humorous, and provocative, the film examines the 

unique role of Jewish composers and lyricists in the 

creation of the modern American musical. CBI 

member Sandy Gordon will host and moderate the 

discussion.  Register in advance for this meeting.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/

tZIpdOqorDooHNPOTYerp0VhMODb7rwMtRe9 

Our library is open!  We are still acquiring new 

books.  If you are interested in borrowing a book, 

please email me with the book you are interested in 

and the best number to reach you.  You can email 

Mikki Grodman at librarian@cbirumson.org.  I will 

contact you regarding your book selection and 

designated pick up time.  I will leave the book 

outside for you to grab.  Please do not come before hearing from me.  Please do NOT enter the building.   
 

Thank you and Happy Reading!    

Mikki Grodman, Librarian 

Get Connected at the Library 

Book Review from our CBI Library Committee 

 

An Unorthodox Match by Naomi Ragen 

Review by Susan Glynn 

 

    Naomi Ragen has been described as the most popular novelist in Israel. Her books are 

always compelling, and she has dealt with many portions of the Jewish religion that many of 

her readers know little about. 

 

    In An Unorthodox Match, Ragen positions many disparate characters where they 

communicate, and fail to communicate on several levels.  

 

   Mother and daughter in the novel can't find a philosophical meeting ground, and the 

Orthodox community as well as the assimilated Jews in the story are outraged by one another. 

 

   The story moves swiftly along to its conclusion leaving the reader with new insights into the different groups within Judaism 

and the way many of them live. 
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For those of you wondering if we can run our SHMA program virtually for a full year, the 

answer is yes.  And I’m happy to report that, thanks to incredibly dedicated teachers, 

parents, students, lay leadership, and an inspirational Rabbi, SHMA is running quite 

successfully, in spite of the challenges. 

 

I can now report that we have made tremendous progress in harnessing the power of 

online learning.  In fact, I have been saying that this adaptation is nothing short of a 

revolution in Jewish education.   When we return to the classroom, we will be incorporating many of the 

technologies and methodologies that we learned during the pandemic. 

 

To that end, we have enhanced our Hebrew curriculum with all the technology available.  Students now learn to 

read prayers on an app called PrayerTech, customized for each grade level.  The app provides games that 

improve Hebrew reading skills and explore the meaning of the prayers.  Behrman House Publishers has made 

the primary Hebrew textbooks available in a “turn-page” online version so that students can read and do activities 

at home while the teacher displays and annotates the book on their computer screen.  Quizlets provide flash 

cards and other games to learn vocabulary.  And the list of online resources goes on and on. 

 

Our Judaics curriculum -- following the timeline of Jewish History -- brings us to Judaism in the present day.  In 

the leadup, students will create projects on any of three important periods in the 20th Century: Jewish 

Immigration to America, European Jewry (including the Holocaust) and the foundation of the Jewish State.  

Teachers continue to inspire creative and informative projects (Project Based Learning). 

 

The semester in January begins with a school wide look at the Holocaust, delivering age appropriate lessons, 

based on the guidance of the US Holocaust Memorial Museum and other experts in the field.  For our youngest, 

we are advised to focus students’ attention on the concept of tolerance, to shine a light on the danger of 

prejudice and hate.  For our older students, we will look at the factors that led to the rise of the Nazis and then 

explore stories of survival and defiance. 

 

For our Immigration unit, we are planning a major initiative to involve all our SHMA families.  We will ask parents 

to make a brief video telling the story of how their family arrived in America.  All SHMA parents will be invited to 

participate and I predict that we will have a bounty of stories to share with each other.  Just as we utilize Project - 

Based Learning, there is another equally important model known as “Narrative - Based Learning.” 

 

I personally think that this model will have the greatest impact on our students studying such recent history and 

will create lifelong memories both personal and in empathy with one another. 

 

The unit will culminate in a virtual Ellis Island.  Students will take on the role of one of their ancestors and we will 

use all the features of Zoom to send students from station to station as they complete their journey to America. 

 

Our Shabbat Experience continues to be flexible and robust.  For one brief period of time, when Covid cases 

were low and student sports were in full swing, we actually held a live Shabbat Experience in the CBI parking lot, 

with all Covid precautions in place.  This latest surge has sent our Shabbat back onto Zoom.  The virtual Shabbat 

Experience does have a lot to offer, with our resident ukulele Chazan, Sam Levine and a wide variety of prayer 

styles to keep kids actively engaged.  Still, we can’t wait to be back in the Chapel and back in the classrooms as 

well. 

  Mike Wikes 
 

From the Education Director 
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Cultural Programming

 
Please note:  All our scheduled programs are virtual. Registration links will be available in CBI’s emails 

or on the event page at cbirumson.org.  

 

Jan. 10:   Abby Stein, heir to a Hasidic dynasty, discusses her radical memoir  Becoming Eve: From Ultra-

Orthodox Rabbi to Transgender Woman.    She will share her transformative story and current mission with 

Rabbi Doug Sagal.  (Sunday, 11 AM) 

 

Jan. 21:  Concealed by Esther Amini.  A Persian Jewish memoir.  Co-sponsored with Congregation Torat El and 

their “Meet the Author program”.  (Thursday, 7:30 pm)  Register at torat-el.org. 

 

Jan. 26: The Surprising Global Legacy of Anne Frank – a JCC Program.  UK Speaker Gillian Perry explains how 

Anne Frank’s story has had a healing effect on youngsters living under conditions of deprivation and violence. 

(Tuesday, 1:30 pm) 

 

Jan. 31:  Library Committee Film: Broadway Musicals: A Jewish Legacy This British documentary examines the 

history and powerful connection between Jewish artists, actors, producers and the successful theatrical 

productions they created.  Sandy Gordon will host.  (Sunday, 11 AM) 

Feb. 7:  Sandy Gordon probes the artistic inspirations of famous local Jewish artist George Segal in her 

presentation: George Segal, His Art, Yogi Berra & Chickens  (Sunday, 11 AM) 

 

Feb. 21:  Cooking with Margo: From her kitchen to yours: Chef Margo teaches us to make Purim treats & yummy 

Chocolate Babka!   (Sunday, 11 AM) 

 

Feb. 28:  Former Director of CHHANGE, Dale Daniels, takes us on a guided tour of The Center for Holocaust, 

Human Rights and Genocide Education as she highlights the stories of beloved CBI congregants and other 

heroic survivors.    

(Sunday, 11 AM) 

 

March 11:  Rabbi Lila Kagedan: My Journey to the Orthodox Rabbinate.  Kagedan is the first female Orthodox 

Rabbi in the US to be hired by an Orthodox congregation. She appears in conversation with Rabbi Doug Sagal. 

(Thursday, 7:30 PM) 

 

March 18: Max Gross discusses his popular new book The Lost Shtetl.  

Co-sponsored with Congregation Torat El’s “Meet the Author program”. Register at torat-el.org 

(Thursday, 7:30)    
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Zoom Links for CBI Services, Classes and Events are announced  

in weekly emails and are streamed live on our Facebook Page.  
 
 

Links for Gan Yeladim, SHMA and Aleinu Virtual Events  
are announced through the school emails. 

 
Dear CBI community: 
 
We are so thrilled with the success of our 

Holiday Boutique. We are so grateful for 

the enormous efforts and energy of 

Marissa Kay and Jamie Sztoser, and their 

team. We are so proud and lucky to have 

them representing CBI and can't wait 

until  2021's Holiday Boutique! This year 

has been unlike any other year - and we 

are grateful also to the wonderful vendors 

who supported us and hope you will 

continue to shop at their stores and 

websites. 

  

Please read the message from Jamie 

Sztoser below reporting the Boutique's 

results. 

  

L'shalom, 

Fran Semaya, CBI President 

 
 
 
 

THE RESULTS ARE IN! 
We realize this year just does NOT look 

like years past...but we still managed to 

make some magic. Our community 

helped 33 #smallbusiness vendors reach 

nearly $20,000 in sales! We posted, we 

called, we emailed, we decorated our lawn (Card My Yard Lincroft), we had contests and winners and partners 

and more. And as much as we (and some of our vendors) would've loved to have seen more sales, we are 

grateful for what we managed to accomplish in 2 weeks and we couldn't have done it without our extraordinary 

volunteers and staff.  

 

 

 
 

 
 

CBI Boutique
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      
 

1 New Year’s Day 
3 
VIRTUAL 
FIRST FRIDAYS 
6pm Wine & Cheese 
 

6:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat 
 

 

 

2 
VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 
 

 

3 
 

SHMA & Aleinu Closed 
 

4 
 
 

5 
No Torah Study 
 

VIRTUAL SHMA 2-7 

6 
 
 

7  
VIRTUAL 8am Minyan 

8  
VIRTUAL 
7:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat  

 
 

9  
VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 

10  
VIRTUAL  SHMA K-7 
VIRTUAL  Aleinu/Cooking 201 
 
11am Abby Stein Lecture 
 

11  12  
No Torah Study  
 

VIRTUAL SHMA 2-7 
 
 
7:30pm Religious Committee 
 
 
 

13  
 

14  
VIRTUAL 8am Minyan 
 
 
 

15  
VIRTUAL  
7:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat  

 
 

 
 

16 
MLK SHMA SHABBAT 
EXPERIENCE 
 
VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 

17 
 

SHMA CLOSED 

18 
MLK DAY 
 
GAN CLOSED 
CBI OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 

19 
VIRTUAL 10:30am Torah Study 
Group led by Rabbi Sagal 
 
VIRTUAL SHMA 2-7 
 
7:30 pm Trustee Meeting 
 
 

 

20 
 

21 
 
VIRTUAL 8am  Minyan 
 
7:30pm Meet the Author 
Program  (Watch emails for link 
or CBI website) 
 
 

22 
 

6pm FOURTH FRIDAY  
           on ZOOM 
 
VIRTUAL  
7:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat  

 

 
 

23 
VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 

 
 

24 
VIRTUAL  SHMA K-7 
VIRTUAL  Aleinu/Narrow Bridge 
 
31  VIRTUAL  SHMA K-7 
 

11am Jews on Broadway Movie 
on ZOOM 

25 
 

26  VIRTUAL 10:30am Torah 
Study Group led by Rabbi Sagal 
 
1:30pm Anne Frank Program 
(Watch emails for link or CBI 
website) 
 

 VIRTUAL SHMA 2-7 

27 
 

28  
VIRTUAL 8am  Minyan 
 
 

29 30 
VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 

 

January 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 
VIRTUAL 10:30am Torah Study 
Group led by Rabbi Sagal 
 
 

3 4 
VIRTUAL 8am Minyan 
  
 

5 
3 
VIRTUAL 
FIRST FRIDAYS 
6pm Wine & Cheese 
 

6:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat 

6 
VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      

7 
 

Blood Drive  9-3 at CBI 
SHMA CLOSED 
ALEINU CLOSED 
11am  Lecture on George Segal 

8 
 
 

9 
VIRTUAL 10:30am Torah Study 
Group led by Rabbi Sagal 
 

 

VIRTUAL SHMA 2-7 
 

7:30pm Religious Committee 

10 
 
 

11  
VIRTUAL 8am Minyan 

12 GAN CLOSED 
 
11:15 am Library Meeting 
 

VIRTUAL 
7:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat  

13 

VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 

14 
VIRTUAL  SHMA K-7 
VIRTUAL  Aleinu/Cooking 201 
 
 
 

15 
PRESIDENT’S DAY 
 
GAN CLOSED 
CBI OFFICE CLOSED 

16 
VIRTUAL 10:30am Torah Study 
Group led by Rabbi Sagal 
 

VIRTUAL SHMA 2-7 
 
 

17  
 

18  
VIRTUAL 8am Minyan 
 
 
 

19 
 
VIRTUAL 7:30pm Kabbalat 
Shabbat  

 
 

 

20 
  VIRTUAL 
SHMA Shabbat 
Experience 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      

21 
 

VIRTUAL  SHMA K-7 
11am Virtual Cooking Class with 
Margo 

22 23 
VIRTUAL 10:30am Torah Study 
Group led by Rabbi Sagal 
 

 

24 
 

25 Purim Eve 
  
VIRTUAL 8am  Minyan 
 
PM Purim Celebration TBA 

26 PURIM 
AM Megillah Reading TBA 
 

6pm FOURTH FRIDAY  
           on ZOOM 
VIRTUAL  
7:30pm Kabbalat Shabbat  

 
 

27 
  VIRTUAL 
9:30am Shabbat   
               Service    
7:30pm Havdalah      
                Service 

 

28 
VIRTUAL  SHMA K-7 
VIRTUAL  Aleinu/Narrow Bridge 
 
11am Guided Tour of CHHANGE 

 
 

 
 

  
 

  

FEBRUARY 

CBI CONNECTION January/February 2021 Page 9 



To make a donation online visit 

www.cbirumson.org and the Tribute 

forms can be found under the GIVING 

tab on the home page  

of our website or CLICK HERE . 

Todah Rabah! We gratefully acknowledge the following contributions. 
100TH YR. CELEBRATION 
In Memory of 
My grandson, husband and daughter 
 Ruth Goldwyn 
 
 
ABRAM & HELEN GREEN 
In Memory of 
Marc Unger  
                  Leonard & Lois Green 
 
In Honor of 
Dr. John and Kate Altman  
                  Leonard & Lois Green 
 
 
 
BEAUTIFICATION 
In Memory of 
Larry Fuchs  
Charlie Whitman  
                  Joel Whitman 
 
 
CBI FUND 
In Honor of 
Harrison Etzler  
                  Rich & Fran Semaya 
 
In Memory of 
Larry Fuchs   
                  Jana Adelson, Melina Stock 
                  & Sondra Nager  
                  Tommy & Abby Anton                                       

         Marisha Krupkin, Barbara Krupkin   
                  & Dennis Neier          
                  Lilly Strausberg 
   
Eileen Edman  
                  Jerry & Audrey Harnik 
                  Amy and Lester Mallet 
 
Mae Tischler  
                  Larry & Ruth Korn 
 
Jenny & George Tannenbaum  
                  Rich & Fran Semaya 
 
Marge Faver  
                  Rich & Fran Semaya 
                  Helene Matorin 
                  Amy and Lester Mallet 
 
 
STAFF APPRECIATION 
In Memory of 
Jay Cotenoff  
 Melanie Cotenoff 
 
 

 
CEMETERY FUND 
In Memory of 
Edward Gottlieb   
 Barbara Zucker 
Berk Family  
 Norma Berk 
Joseph Green & Claire Kupferminc 
 Rachel Green 
 
 
CULTURAL PROGRAMMING 
In Honor of 
Nelly Segal 
Margo Tikijian 
 Yona & Herb Shulman 
In Memory of 
Larry Fuchs  
 Murray & Annellen Guth 

From 
 Lisa Schwartz 
 
 
EDUCATION-SHMA 
In Memory of 
Esther Komar  
 Adelaide Komar 
 
 
 
LIBRARY 
In Memory of 
Mildred Howitt  
 Amy Feldman 
Morris Klauner 
 Lynn Einbinder 
Harriet Carchman’s daughter 
Dr. Harold Chafkin 
  Bozzi Swartz 
 
In Honor of 
Claire Keitelman   
 Thomas & Dianne Cohen 
Dave & Sybil Scheinhartz 
 Bozzi Swartz 
 
 
 
RABBI DISCRETIONARY 
In Memory of 
Linda McIntosh                     
 Aaron Zwas  
                               & Tootsie Olan 
 
Thank you to RabbiSagal   
 Marti Fuchs 
 
 
 
 

 

RASSAS FUND 
In Memory of 
Ben Rassas 
 Marge & Aaron Rassas 
 
 
SIDDUR SPONSORSHIP 
In Honor of 
Rabbi and Barbara Rosoff 
 Bozzi Swartz 
 
 
TZEDAKAH/COMM. OF CARING 
In Memory of 
Manya Bieder  
 Claire Keitelman 
 
Dr. Harold Chafkin “A Man for  
    All Seasons” 
 Bud & Arlene Natelson 
 
Thank you 
 Claire Keitelman 
 Marti Fuchs 
 
YAHRZEIT  
In Memory of 
Abe Sachs  
 Stephen Sachs 
 Lorraine Sachs 
Esta Goldman 
 Russell Goldman 
 
 
YOUTH ACTIVITIES  
In Memory of 
Larry Fuchs  
 John Aiello 
 Mary Johnson
 Sheldon Rand 
 Anita Spector 
 Joel Whitman 
  
 
 
Thank you to all who sent tributes in 
memory of Larry 
   Marti Fuchs 
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Serving Our Community for Generations 
 

268 Broad Street 
Red Bank, New Jersey 07701 

732-747-3700 
www.zagerfuchs.com 

CBI CONNECTION January/February 2021 Page 11 



                

171 Ridge Road  
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